
2021-2022 COVID-19 Vaccine  Policy  
  

 
As our country, province, and region continue to grapple with Covid-19, the Beaver Valley Ski Club 
has been making plans to provide a safe environment for the 2021 – 2022 season. The Board of 
Directors and Management have been consulting with various experts, authorities and other private 
ski clubs to develop a vaccination policy for the club.  Our goal for this policy is to meet federal, 
provincial, and regional health unit laws and recommendations, be consistent with other private ski 
clubs in the area, and protect membership, staff, and volunteers to the greatest extent possible. 

Factors such as indoor versus outdoor use, a membership comprised of 25 per cent children that are 
currently not able to receive a vaccination, and our ability to ensure that staff can confirm compliance 
with all rules and regulations were considered.  Most importantly, we want to do all that we can to 
ensure we have a safe and continuous sliding season, balancing risks with rewards. 

For the 2021 – 2022 winter season members, guests, staff, volunteers and suppliers will be required 
to adhere to the following mandatory proof of vaccination policy. 

• All members, guests, staff, volunteers and suppliers at the club for the 2021-2022 winter 
season will be required to be fully vaccinated unless they are not yet eligible for a vaccine. 
This applies to access to all buildings, lifts, and communal areas. If you are eligible to receive 
the vaccine and want to participate this winter, you must be fully vaccinated. 

• Any individual who is unable to be vaccinated under the Ontario Human Rights code, which 
allows for religious or medical accommodation, must provide the appropriate documentation 
and will be required to participate in a rapid testing program. All accommodation requests will 
be reviewed by the General Manager and Executive Board. 

• Children who are not eligible for a vaccine are not required to participate in a rapid testing 
program. 

• The club will set up a secure and easy way to provide your proof of vaccination later in 
October. Proof of vaccination will be required to collect your member badge and will only need 
to be shown once for the season. 

We will continue to work with Public Health, and its inspectors, to incorporate any policy changes that 
will, most certainly, happen prior to the snow flying. We appreciate your continued patience, 
understanding, and willingness to be flexible as we continue to adapt to the changing rules and 
circumstances.   

If you have any questions or comments, please reach out at your earliest convenience. 
tim.oliver@beavervalley.ca 

Sincerely 

Tim Oliver 

  

General Manager 

Beaver Valley Ski Club 
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